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Freedom of Information Ref No. FOI30   
  

 

Dear xxxxxxxxx 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 13 July 2020.   
You have asked the Money and Pensions Service: “Please could you provide the following information: 

1. How many people are employed by your organisation, including full time and part time? 
2. What is your current intranet solution? (Sharepoint, Wordpress, Invotra, etc) 
3. How long have you been using this intranet solution? 
4. When is your intranet contract up for renewal? 
5. What is your annual intranet budget? 
6. Do you share an intranet/IT services with other organisations, if so who? 
7. Which team and/or individual(s) are responsible for managing your intranet internally? 
8.  Are you using the Office 365 suite? If so, which applications from the suite are in use? 
9. Which team and/or individual(s) are responsible for your intranet’s procurement within the 

organisation? 
10.  Is your Active Directory hosted on-premise, or in the cloud? 
11.  Could you provide us with a link to your Digital Workplace Strategy?” 

 
Money and Pensions Service Response: 
 
On 1 January 2019, Pension Wise, The Pensions Advisory Service and the Money Advice Service merged to form 
the Single Financial Guidance Body (SFGB), an arms-length body of the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP). 
Subsequently, on 1 April 2019 these organisations became known as the Money and Pensions Service (MaPS). 
MaPS aims to deliver guidance and advice relating to pensions, money guidance, debt advice, and consumer 
protection. Further details can be found on the website: https://moneyandpensionsservice.org.uk/. 
 
I can confirm the Money and Pensions Service holds the information you are seeking regarding question 1. This 
data is available on the DWP website which publishes employee details and payroll costs for its permanent staff 
and contractors on a monthly basis. On average, 13% of MaPS’s employees work part-time. Please click on the 
link below to access information concerning the number of people employed by MaPS. 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/dwp-workforce-management-information#2020 
 
I have provided the details to the remaining questions on a separate document enclosed with this letter as 
requested.  
 

https://moneyandpensionsservice.org.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/dwp-workforce-management-information#2020
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I hope this information is helpful. If you have any queries about my response to your request do not hesitate to 
contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communication.  

Yours sincerely,  
 
 

 
   
Xxxxxxxxxxxx 
Complaints & Freedom of Information Officer  
 
 
 
 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- - 
Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 
 

If you are not happy with this response you can ask for an internal review by e-mailing foi@maps.org.uk or by 

writing to Money and Pensions Service, 120 Holborn, London, EC1N 2TD. Any review request should be sent 

within two months of the date of this letter.  

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review you may apply directly to the Information 

Commissioner’s Office (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted 

our own complaints procedure. 

The ICO can be contacted at: Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF 
https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/ or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745  

mailto:foi@maps.org.uk
https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/

